ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2017
MINUTES 
V2 –
Monday 16th October 2017 held at 7.30pm at Grove Hill House, Grove Hill, Dedham. CO7 6DX
Present: Colin West (Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), John Collyer (Volunteer Coordinator), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), John Russell (Equipment), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Lyn West (Welfare), Chris Childs (Secretary) Nancy Powell Davies, Veronica Machin, Jack Isbester.
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Eddie Banks (Club Fixtures Secretary), Dave Skinner, Julie Pringle, Richard Barker, and Tracy Barker.

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of 2016 Annual General Meeting
The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 3rd October 2016 were approved by the Meeting and signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record. Copy http://www.stragglers.info/resouces/#governance

	

	3.00
3.01

	Matters arising from the Previous Minutes 

No matters arising from the previous meeting.

	

	4.00
4.01

4.02
4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06
	Chairman’s Report
An active year has once again been enjoyed by the club and its members, for which thanks are due to all volunteers at events, and all committee members for their time. 

In calendar 2017, the club has already staged twenty events, and this number will rise to twenty-three before we kick off the 2018 programme with the New Year’s Day Novelty, or the Hangover Handicap as some like to style it. This again is a most creditable total for such a small club. Under the leadership of Steve Partridge there was again a junior mini-series, the events put on as follow-up to the two schools’ days.

In a close fought regional round of the Compass Sport Trophy at Ashridge, we came fourth and did not qualify for a trip to the final in Devon.

Great performances from the juniors at the British Championships, with Tom Martin winning bronze at the British Sprints, and Daisy Partridge also bronze at the Sprints, matching this with a bronze the next day at the British Middle Distance Championships – an outstanding double.

Ramsey, St Andrews and Hedingham competed at the British Schools Championships at Sutton Park in November 2016. Hedingham came first team in Girls Year 11 with representation from Daisy Partridge (finishing first), Chloe Cracknell, Abi Duncan and Victoria Love.  Tom Martin came a creditable fifth in Year 7.

Hedingham came 3rd in the British Schools Score Championships at Bagworth last October. Our juniors also helped East Anglia to finish sixth in the Junior Inter-Regional Championships this year.

The JK saw good results from Oliver Prince in M12A, Josh Partridge in M18S, John Russell in M75, Lucy Warland in W14B and Peter Warland first on Day 2 and third overall in M50S.

Congratulations also to Summer Series winner Nick Pugh on the Long course and Steve Partridge (again) on the Short, and in the Winter Series Lyn West and Colin West for tying in first place on Long and John Adams for a sparkling performance on Short.

	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03

5.04

5.05

5.06

5.07

5.08
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented the Income & Expenditure Account for 12 months to 31st August 2017 (Appendix 1).
The overall financial position of the Club was considered to be sound with a steady bank balance of approximately £5000. Income and expenditure over the year was roughly in balance.
Steve Partridge has had an active year securing various grants and bringing the club a steady stream of income. This has enabled the Club to undertake a programme of development and purchase new SI kit reducing our dependence on the EAOA kit.
Some monies such as Stansted are ring fenced and this is allowed for in the accounts.
Club events continue to make money but expenditure on development is a large item.
Monies from the sale of cakes is proving successful and a fund has been built up in excess of the expenditure on Juniors’ travel this year. It was confirmed that the cake monies were included in the event income.
This year mapping costs are quite high but we now have new toner and a large stock of paper.
The Club holds a stock of tee shirts for sale to Club members.


	

	6.00
6.01
6.02

	Subscription Rates for 2018
It was proposed and agreed by the Meeting (12 votes to 1) that the Club annual subscription fee for 2018 should be increased to £10.00 for adults and £1.70 for juniors. When adding the BOF fee this will raise full membership to £20 for adults and £5 for juniors.
Following the AGM the Secretary is to confirm subscription rates to BOF in the annual returns with the club affiliation fee and the full list of elected club officials.


	Chris

	7.00
7.01

7.02
	Election of Chairman and Club Officers
The Chairman explained that it was necessary to define ‘Club Officers’ as distinct from ’Club Committee Members’ to comply with the requirements of the bank. The Club Officers would be responsible for overseeing the management and finances of the Club. The Officers are thus defined in the proposed new Constitution as the Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary and others as decided by the Committee (which would normally include the Vice Chairman if appointed).

Colin West wished to step down from his role as Chairman. However, in the absence of any other nominations Colin agreed to take on the role as Vice Chairman until a successor was appointed. 
The appointment of the following Officers was proposed by Nancy and seconded by Julie:

Vice Chairman          Colin West

Treasurer                  David Lumby

Secretary                  Chris Childs

The Club Officers were appointed by the Meeting.


	

	8.00
8.01

8.02


	Appointment of Other Committee Members
The Chairman noted that several members of the Committee wished to step down from their duties on the Committee but we have not secured any new volunteers and this would leave the Club in a very weak position. The Chairman therefore suggested the Committee set up an ‘Appointments Commission’ whose role it would be to try to recruit other Club members to the Committee.
The current list of Committee members is shown in Appendix 2.
	

	9.00

9.01
9.02
	Amendments to Constitution

A year ago, and following a directive from BOF it was necessary to include amendments to the Constitution relating to the safeguarding of children and at-risk adults. It was also necessary to define Club Officers for the purposes of the bank as 7.01 above. This has prompted a complete review of the Constitution and Lyn West has updated the document taking out inconsistencies including the accounting for grants and generally reflecting the way we now operate as a Club. The proposed Constitution in its revised form was circulated to the full membership prior to the meeting. Lyn West proposed the adoption of the new Constitution, seconded by Geraldine and agreed by the meeting.

The Constitution as now amended is attached as Appendix 3. 


	

	10.00
10.01

	Any Other Business
Colin and Lyn as our hosts were thanked for their hospitality.
	

	11.00
11.01

11.02

11.03

11.04

11.05
	Presentation of Awards
Nick Pugh won the Club Championship which was held the previous week at Kings Forest.
A junior champion is awarded this year and this was won by Abigail Prince.

The Mark Johnson Trophy is awarded to Josh Partridge for service to the Club and performance over the last year.

The Mike Powell-Davies Trophy is awarded to John and Jenny Collyer for many years undertaking club roles and activities.

Jack Isbester was warmly welcomed to the AGM. The Club started in 1968 and after some intermittent activity was restarted in 1973, the year Jack joined the Club. Over the years Jack has made a major contribution to the Club. He has held most of the roles on the Committee and has been a volunteer at events until quite recently. Jack has been appointed an Honorary Life Member of the Club in appreciation of his services and commitment, and was presented with a certificate by the Chairman.

Jack mentioned a few items from his long period with the club, including how he had tried to secure access for orienteering at Hatfield and Roman Valley, and he gave an interesting account of how he managed to achieve 7th place in the British Championships by following a stream through dense woodland – a lesson for us all to think about what the map is able to tell us.
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